
CITY OF PATERSON 
DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

  
SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT 2009 CONSOLIDATED PLAN  

  
 
The City published the 2009 Consolidated Plan for citizen comment through June 15, 
2009.  This plan reflected a repayment of HOME funds of $309,750 to the U.S. Dept. of 
HUD.  We have been informed that HUD had already discounted the HOME award by 
this sum.  Therefore, these funds will be used for Housing Construction with 10% for 
Administration.  A copy of the substantial amendment is available for public review at 
City Hall, the Community Development Office, 4th floor and on the city’s website at 
www.patersonnj.gov. 
 
The City is also reprogramming CDBG funds from Paterson Family Life Center to public 
service activities from the FY 2008 Consolidated Plan. 
 
Comment or questions may be addressed to Barbara Mc Lennon at (973) 321-1214, TDD 
Users: 7-1-1 (NJ Telecommunications Relay Center) or in writing to:  125 Ellison Street, 
2nd Floor, Paterson NJ 07505-1310.   All comments received by August 3, 2009 will be 
considered.    
  
 


